
Mission Canyon Association - MINUTES - 3/5/24, 7:30 p.m.
by Darby Feldwinn

1. Call to order & introductions (Jason Saltoun-Ebin)
1.1. Board Members Present: Alex Feldwinn, Darby Feldwinn, Hugh Twibell,

Nancy Weiss, Jason Jewel, Jason Saltoun-Ebin, Hutch Axilrod
1.2. Board Members Absent: Gustavo Agredano, Jean Yamamura, Kevin

Snow, and Selden Edner
1.3. Guests: Luke Swetland, Steve Windhager, Kadie McShirley

2. Minutes of February Meeting Approved
1st: Hugh Twibell
2nd: Nancy Weiss
All approved

3. County Update: Supervisor Das Williams/Kadie McShirley
● The annual road map meeting is coming up. There are some roads in Mission

Canyon that will be discussed. 24/25 RdMAP public workshops are approaching.
Registration link: https://bit.ly/RdMAP
Draft map link:
https://felt.com/map/Draft-RdMAP-24-25-D1-XEuK5hGGS09BW8q0pIKVI5D?loc
=34.45673,-119.80018,14.22z&share=1

○ *Note – this is not the final map
● There was a small slide on memory lane because of the storms. The residence

asked if there was any FEMA funding but there was not. The only assistance is a
Small Business Administration (SBA) loan.

● They visited with some residents in Mission Canyon Heights that are interested in
undergrounding.

● There will be a celebration for the end of the sewer installation at the end of
March or beginning of April.

4. Museum of Natural History Update: Luke Swetland
● There are a lot of school kids coming to the Museum right now.
● They are getting ready to do this work this summer that includes dry rot

replacement and air conditioning replacement.

5. Botanic Garden Update: Steve Windhager
● Last week there was a walk-about with neighbors (Jason J., Hutch, and Nancy

were there); This was with Fehr & Peers to talk about traffic congestion. They
started at the Y and went to the top of the property. They were not looking for a
solution but were looking for pain points. They got some useful input. They will
also send out a survey to people this week to get more feedback. They will use
this to make a scope of work for the project. A lot of people would like a trail
down to the firestation.

● They are getting ready for spring and think it will be a great wildflower year.

https://bit.ly/RdMAP
https://felt.com/map/Draft-RdMAP-24-25-D1-XEuK5hGGS09BW8q0pIKVI5D?loc=34.45673,-119.80018,14.22z&share=1
https://felt.com/map/Draft-RdMAP-24-25-D1-XEuK5hGGS09BW8q0pIKVI5D?loc=34.45673,-119.80018,14.22z&share=1


● The Garden would like the MCA to send the traffic survey out on our mailing list
so that it can reach more people.

6. Treasurer’s report (if needed): Selden Edner



1st: Nancy Weiss
2nd:Jason Jewell
All approved

7. New Business
7.1. Jason Saltoun-Ebin is stepping down as President and will move to Past

President.
Motion to elect Nancy Weiss as President.
1st: Darby Felwinn
2nd: Jason Saltoun-Ebin
All approved

7.2. Motion to elect Hutch as Vice President.
1st: Jason Saltoun-Ebin
2nd: Jason Jewell
All approved

7.3 Annual Meeting
● Suggestion for topics or improvements from last year.
● We should book Max Moritz (fire research in the CA and the nation -

https://moritzfirelab.org/). He is at UCSB and has been doing this for many
years. He is studying how to make things better. But we have to book him
well in advance, now for 2025.

● Brian Trautwein he is a environmental analyst at the EDC (Environmental
Defense Center) he also looks at the south coast watershed and founder
of the Urban Creeks Council
(Btrautwein@environmentaldefensecenter.org) we will invite him for this
year to talk for about 20 minutes and then time for Q&A.

● Update from our group on the Edison project and what to expect.
● Also talk about the brush chipping/clearing, and invite the person in

charge. Maybe give them a table.

8. Committee Reports
8.1. Mission Canyon Brush Cleanup and Chipping:

● Flyer was sent out (see below)
8.2. Newsletter: Jean Yamamura

● N/A
8.3. Architectural Design Review: Hugh Twibell

● N/A
8.4. Parking & Traffic: Jason Saltoun-Ebin

● N/A
8.5. Land Use Committee: Kevin Snow

● N/A
8.6. Membership: Jason Saltoun-Ebin

https://moritzfirelab.org/
mailto:Btrautwein@environmentaldefensecenter.org


● Membership letters will go out this week. There will not be any electronic
payments this year. Selden will look into this in the future.

8.7. Fire Committee: Ray Smith and Selden Edner
● N/A

8.8. Website: Alex Feldwinn
● N/A

8.9. Tunnel Trail Working Group: Nancy Weiss and Selden Edner
● Preparing comment to submit by march 21st
● Selden and Nancy have been reviewing the city/county plans for the turn

around by the water tower and it is looking pretty good.
● Working group is going to meet again on March 12 3-5 via zoom. People

can attend if they want to. We need Edison to do the work sooner rather
than later or else it is going to drag on for a few more wet seasons.

8.10. MHTA/Historic Bridge Update:
● N/A

Next Board Meeting: 7:30 pm on April 2, 2024, via Zoom






